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Project Serial Number: ???? (not mentioned) 
Project Name: Science Equipments for Peekey Lower Secondary School 
Project Responsible: HCDO (no details mentioned) 
Project Proposal Date: 6. June 2006 
 

PROJECT ACCEPTED 
20. June 2006 

 
Shree Peekey Lower Secondary School in Loding, Ward 7, Thamakhani VDC was 
caught by fire on 11. April 2006, two months before project proposal were written. 
There is no further explanation how the fire started. 
It is mentioned, that the school is sought reestablished by applying various donors. 
 
The project proposal only work on reestablishing the stock of laboratory equipment. 
The proposal mention that reestablishing the stock is very urgent, but nothing is 
mentioned how the equipment will be stored or how the education will be carried out, 
as there are very less available classrooms for the purpose. 
 
The project is nevertheless accepted, as the situation of the school is very critical, and 
the persons involved in the reestablishing will be very busy doing their various works 
in the process. Therefore Himalayan Project wishes to take this specific trouble out of 
their mind. 
 
Budget: 
The estimate given by HCDO for the equipment say 19,488 Rs when Microscope isn’t 
included. Plus budget for Transportation: 1.500 Rs. It gives in total 21.000 Rs.  
Which is corresponding approximately 1.910 DKr – or in round figures 2.000 DKr. 
 
On 16. June 2006 veterinarian Hans Oestergaard, Denmark handed over his 
microscope for Mr. Bishnu Subedi, R.C. of Kathmandu, asking him to bring it for 
Loding School. At the same date HP handed over 2.000 DKr for Mr. Bishnu Subedi 
asking him to hand it over for HCDO for purchasing the science equipment for Loding 
School. 
 
It is expected that the presentation for HCDO of microscope and monetary support 
will take place in Rotary Hall of Kathmandu, Thapathali on Wednesday 21. June 
2006. 
 
It is expected that HCDO will take further action to purchase the equipment in 
Kathmandu, and transport it for Loding together with the donated microscope. 



Extension of support for Loding School: 
In November 2005 Himalayan Project visited Thamakhani Valley. HP did set up some 
minor projects with Thamakhani Youth Club, to gain some knowledge about the 
capacity of the seemingly strongest stakeholder in the valley. 
This is described in the HP Report of 16. February 2006. 
 
It was the purpose of those minor projects to let them be the initiation of bigger 
projects in case they succeeded in solving the minor tasks. 
But unfortunately until now there has been no report on the ongoing progress of 
Thamakhani Youth Club. Therefore HP needs very soon a progress report from 
Thamakhani Youth Club. 
 
But now it seems that HP and Rotary can do something in bigger scale in the 
reconstruction process of Loding School, as a Rotary Club in Denmark shows interest 
going into the reconstruction process. 
 
Also HCDO could be a partner on this process, but due to lack of proper commitment 
and awareness from HCDO, it will probably be passed over. 
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